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JACKSON, Miss. – Two finalists have been named in the search for a new vice chancellor 
for health affairs and dean of the medical school at the University of Mississippi Medical 
Center.  The finalists include one internal and one external candidate. 
 
They are Dr. Robert C. Robbins, chair of the Department of Cardiothoracic Surgery at 
Stanford University School of Medicine, and Dr. Scott Stringer, chair of the Department of 
Otolaryngology and Communicative Sciences at UMMC.   
 
Robbins, a specialist in heart and lung transplantation, graduated from medical school 
and completed residency training in surgery at UMMC.  He completed a fellowship in 
cardiothoracic transplantation at Columbia Presbyterian Medical Center in New York and 
additional residency training in cardiothoracic surgery at Stanford University Hospital. He 
is director of the Stanford Cardiovascular Institute. 
 
Stringer, a specialist in rhinology and head and neck oncology, graduated from medical 
school and completed residency training in general surgery and otolaryngology at the 
University of Texas Southwestern Medical Center. He received a Master of Science in 
administrative medicine from the University of Wisconsin-Madison. He is president of the 
faculty practice, University Physicians, and the associate vice chancellor for clinical 
affairs. 
 
A national search firm that specializes in placing top level executives in academic 
medicine presented a slate of candidates with a broad range of specialties and 
geographic locations. Dr. LouAnn Woodward, chair of the search committee, said she 
was thrilled with the national interest in Mississippi. 
 
“These two gentlemen are extraordinarily well-rounded, intelligent and proven leaders in 
academic medicine who are poised to lead the Medical Center into the new decade,” 
Woodward said. 
 
The candidates will have a final round of interviews and make presentations to faculty, 
staff and students in late January. Following that, the search committee will forward their 
recommendation to Dr. Dan Jones, chancellor of the University of Mississippi, for the final 
selection. 
 
 
 

#### 
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Please forward this message to colleagues who might be interested. If you wish to be 
removed from this list or know of a colleague to add, send an e-mail message to:  
LAGriffin@pubaffairs.umsmed.edu. 

The University of Mississippi Medical Center, located in Jackson, is the state’s only 
academic medical center. University of Mississippi Health Care represents the clinical 



programs of the Medical Center and includes University Hospitals and Health System and 
University Physicians, the faculty group practice. UMMC encompasses five health science 
schools, including medicine, nursing, health related professions, dentistry and graduate 
studies, as well as the site where University of Mississippi pharmacy students do their 
clinical training. The Medical Center’s threefold mission is to educate tomorrow’s health-
care professionals, conduct innovative research to improve human health, and to provide 
the highest quality care available to the state’s citizens. A major goal of the Medical 
Center is the improvement of the health of Mississippians and the elimination of health 
disparities.  For more information, contact the Division of Public Affairs at 601-984-1100 
or visit us on the Web at http://info.umc.edu/. 
 


